Farwell, Farwell & Associates, P.C.
Attorneys at Law
126 E. Wing Street
Suite 120
Atrlington Heights, IL 60004

October 3, 2016

The Village of Arlington Heights

Attn: Mr. Charles Witherington Perkins
33 S. Arlington Heights Road

Arlington Heights, IL 60005

Re: Petition for the Expansion of the Metropolis Ballroom, (the “Ballroom”), by
its owner, Metropolis Ballroom of Arlington Heights, LLC, 6 S. Vail Street,
Arlington Heights, IL

Dear Mr. Perkins,

As you know, | have represented Metropolis Ballroom of Arlington Heights, LLC nearly since its inception
in 2008. This communication is sent at the request of my client, and its principal, Mr. Thomas Manetti
for an early review by the Arlington Heights Village Board of certain expansion plans to its facility
located at the above address.

As you know, the plan is to expand the ballroom according to the plans we have provided you and your
staff. If you recall, the request for early review is pursuant to your bequest. My client is under a rather
tight timeframe, so we ask that this early review be scheduled for the Committee of the Whole meeting
in October.

For you information, Mr. Manetti will be represented by another attorney during the entire process.
While | will continue working with Mr. Manetti and his business, all meetings and communications with
the village will be handled by co-counsel hired by Mr. Manetti for that specific purpose. Feel free to
contact me regarding the early review date for scheduling purposes only.

Sincerely,

Farwell, Farwell & Associates, PC

Joseph C. Farwell

T.847.343.1811 F. 847.368.0512 E. JCFarwell@gmail.com



